DRAFT

Town of Lexington Planning Board Meeting February 8, 2022
The Planning Board meeting was opened at 6:30PM by Chair, Jenni Cawein followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.
Planning Board Members Present: Chair, Jenni Cawein, Vice Chair, Beverly Dezan  Board Member, Taris Charysyn,  Board Member, Nancy Orr 
Absent Board Member, Casey Scieszka 
Others Present: Marcos Solari, Scott Ouimet, Charlotte Jaeger, Larry Russ (via zoom)
Review and Approve Minutes from January 11 ,2022
On a motion by Beverly Dezan and seconded by Taris Charysyn the following was,
ADOPTED:
Ayes – 4  Cawein, Dezan, Charysyn, Orr


Nays  - 0
Therefore the Planning Board approved the minutes from the January 11th meeting.
Public Hearing: Marcos Solari Subdivision
There were no changes on the maps and there were no questions.
Close Public Hearing
On a motion by Nancy Orr, seconded by Beverly Dezan and with none opposed the public hearing was closed at 6:42 pm.
Accept Marcos Solari Subdivision
On a motion by Jenni Cawein, seconded by Nancy Orr the following was,
Adopted:
Ayes – 4 -  Cawein, Dezan, Charysyn, Orr


Nays -  0
Therefore this Planning Board accepts the Subdivision for Marcos Solari tax map # 160.00-1-46. Chair Cawein signed the maps. 
Subdivision Floyd Dart (Spike Horn Hill)
Scott Ouimet, Senior Civil Engineer from Kaaterskill Associates, representing Floyd Dart, proposes to subdivide  tax map # 128.00-2-47, 103.3 acres, into 7 separate lots. 3 maps were provided to peruse as well as completed SEQR form & deed. Lot 1- 6.24 acres, Lot- 2 5.24 acres, Lot 3- 6.45 acres, Lot 4- 6.82 acres, Lot 5- 6.37 acres, Lot 6- 11.67 acres, Lot 7- 57.52 acres. Access roads, elevations, if streams were present was discussed. Chair Cawein requested 4 maps plus a mylar map to be provided at next meeting. A motion to have a public hearing was made by Taris Charysys & seconded by Beverly Dezan. A public hearing will be scheduled at 6:30pm followed by the regular planning board meeting on March 8, 2022.
Adjourn
On a motion by Beverly Dezan, seconded by Taris Charysyn and with none opposed Chair, Cawein adjourned the meeting at 7:07 pm.






Respectfully Submitted,






Beth Martin, Planning Board Secretary
